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5 ADDITIONAL REFUSE DERIVED FUEL FROM ANGUS COUNCIL (AN177-2011) 
 
During optimum performance at the Dundee Energy Recycling Limited (DERL) Energy-from-Waste 
Plant, Dundee City Council is able to direct all its non-recyclable residual waste there as fuel, however 
at times, the plant still has a requirement for additional refuse derived fuel (RDF).  Angus Council has 
requested to Dundee City Council to deliver some of their civic amenity waste during such periods.  
This is on a trial basis to assess the benefits to all three parties.  The material will be processed into 
RDF at Dundee City Council's Baldovie Plant and will then be provided to DERL. 
 
The associated charges and conditions to each party will be as per the existing waste contract plus an 
additional processing fee per tonne to Dundee City Council. 
 
This arrangement will provide Dundee City Council and DERL with an additional income, will provide a 
higher level of fuel-stock during optimum plant running and will allow Angus Council to further reduce 
the amount of waste that they send to landfill. 
 
Committee is asked to approve this arrangement. 
 


